
12-12-2019 – PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3-2019  
 
 

Present: 
Councilman Jamie Emmick 
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel 
Councilman Douglas Morrell 
Councilman Mandy Quinn-Stojek 
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino 
 
 
 
Also Present: 
Highway Superintendent Donald Hopkins 
Town Clerk Jennifer Bray 
Approx. 9 guests 
 
 
The Sardinia Town Board held a Public Hearing on December 12, 2019 at the Town Hall/Community 
Center, for the purpose of hearing comments on proposed Local Law #3-2019 pertaining to the adoption of 
the updated Town Code completed by Code Publishers. Supervisor Gambino called the hearing to order 
at 6:33 PM. 
 
Supervisor Gambino began by showing the evolution of the Town of Sardinia Code Books starting with the 
first book compiled by Code Publishers, then the book as updated in 2013. Supervisor Gambino noted that 
this version has been found to have a number of errors in it. Lastly Supervisor Gambino showed the board 
and those in attendance the updated version the Code Publishers just completed. It was noted that the 
newest version of the Code Book also incorporated the Towns Zoning as well. Lastly Supervisor Gambino 
noted that the updated version will also have a digital version available to view online. 
 
Supervisor Gambino then opened floor for comments. Gene Monaco of Allen Rd. asked how long it would 
be before the Code Book was available online. Town Clerk Bray noted that once the law is passed and 
filed with the State and Code Publishers that a link would be made available to post on the Town 
Website. 
 
Supervisor Gambino asked three times if there were any more comments on the proposed Local Law #2-
2019. There were none. Therefor the Public Hearing for proposed Local Law #3-2019 was closed at 
6:36 PM on a motion by Hochadel seconded by Emmick and carried 5 ayes, 0 noes. 
 
 
 
 
 

                Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 

                                          Town Clerk 

 


